Feb 26, 2015 CIC Minutes:
 Police Station conference room 7:00 PM
Present: Ray Patalano, Leah Ryan, Pat Shanahan, Kevin Breen,  Ron Madigan, Thomas Younger

· Mr. Younger gave the committee an updated spread sheet for capital requests for 2016-2020. The school department withdrew the request of $45,000 for a snowplow and sander and will use previously allocated and unexpended funds for a snowplow from 2009 for approximately  $3,745 and a hand-me-down truck from the DPW. Estimates and issues around ADA compliance at Clarke School remain outstanding,  as do estimates on different efficiencies on the Hadley boilers. The planning department request is withdrawn because it is now grant-funded.  
· Police Chief Madigan presented police department request for technology upgrades for servers and radio. These upgrades will meet new accreditation standards, reduce liability exposure for public access to services, enhance grant eligibility and improve public safety. There is another request for a traffic speed board to replace 2003 version, which will be traded in. Newer versions have expanded capabilities such as traffic tallying. Total for technologies and speed boards is approximately $69,500. The request for two motorcycles was moved to 2017 and was withdrawn for this year.
·  Fire Chief Breen presented an anticipated need for storage of town vehicles and boats in light of the review of current spaces now being used for same but which may be sold. There is an idea for a shed behind the DPW with access from Suffolk Ave, but a study is needed to assess the needs completely. There was discussion of alternate sites or rentals out of town, but no feasible ideas were forthcoming for this committee.
Meeting adjourned at 8:25PM
Respectfully submitted,
Pat Shanahan


